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7th April Second Sunday of Easter 
9.30am at St Peter’s – Holy 
Communion (said) 
10.30am at St Peter’s – Morning 
Worship 

Refreshments are served at 10.15 
between the services 
 

14th April Third Sunday of Easter 
9.30am at St Peter’s – Holy 
Communion 

 

21st April Fourth Sunday of Easter 
9.30am at St Mary’s – Holy 
Communion (said) 
10.30am at St Mary’s – Morning 
Worship 

Refreshments are served at 10.15 
between the services 
 

28th April Fifth Sunday of Easter 
9.30am at St Mary’s – Holy 
Communion 

Followed by the Annual Parochial 
Church Meeting 

CHURCH   SERVICES 

5th May Sixth Sunday of Easter 
9.30am at St Peter’s – Holy 
Communion (said) 
10.30am at St Peter’s – Morning 
Worship 

Refreshments are served at 10.15 
between the services 
 

 

 

 

 

To check for other services and any 
alterations email Revd Heather Wilcox - 
RevHWilcox@outlook.com 

(lwb.wb.gh.parishes@gmail.com) 



pril is here! A 
third of the way 
through the year 
already and still 
lots to do! 

The oldest English name for this 
month is, unsurprisingly, “Easter-
month” which the 8th century 
churchman, Bede, based up in 
Jarrow, mentioned in his treatise 
on the calculation of time (here 
translated from his Latin original): 

“Eosturmonath has a name 
which is now translated 
“Paschal month” and which was 
once called after a goddess of 
[the Angles] named Eostre, in 
whose honour feasts were 
celebrated in that month. Now 
they designate that Paschal 
season by her name, calling the 
joys of the new rite by the time
-honoured name of the old 
observance.”  

It is likely that the name ‘Easter’ is 
based on the word ‘east’ and refers 
to dawn in the eastern sky—Eostre 
would have been a goddess of the 
dawn, then. The sense is of a new 
beginning, a fresh start, and the 
resurgence of flowers, trees and 

Welcome to the April Newsletter. 
wildlife certainly supports this. 
The next month, May, was called 
Þrimilce or ‘three-milkings’ because 
cows and sheep could be milked 
three times a day at this time of 
year. Work in the fields was of 
course tied very closely to the 
weather, the season and all the 
tasks that needed to be done — for 
crops and for livestock, and 
preparing for the days and weeks 
ahead.  
As insulated as we are in so many 
ways from the natural world by 
modern technology, I am sure 
most of us still feel a stirring of 
something primal when we see the 
first crocus or daffodil of the 
season. It gives reassurance that life 
will go on (despite everything the 
newspapers and television have to 
say ) and it may only take a few 
more days for things to pick up to 
the point where lawnmowers may 
safely be unhoused, shears 
deployed and garden furniture 
installed. Happy days! 
 

Steve Pollington, 
Editor 



Boxted Parish Council Report – March 2024 

ur March council meeting was 
attended by our Colchester 

Council representative, Cllr Tom Rowe. 

Our vacant position on the council should 
be filled over the next few months by 
either individuals putting themselves 
forward for election or if no-one comes 
forward by the more informal 
appointment called co-option. 

April sees the Annual Parish Meeting at 
7pm in the Village Hall on Wednesday 
10th.  We hope to hear from the Boxted 
against Pylons Campaign, Harpers Caffe 
and someone who may be able to talk 
about aspirations for the Royal British 
Legion site. This is a meeting for 
residents, and everyone is welcome. It 
would be lovely to see you. 

We have seen the new imposing bus stops 
appear in the village. It was a surprise to 
the Parish Council as no consultation or 
information was provided by the Essex 
Passenger Transport Infrastructure Team. 
We did know that the Dedham Road bus 
stop towards Colchester would be brought 
up to standard with kerb changes, but the 
rest of the work was a complete surprise. 
We have raised our concerns about road 
safety and have involved our County 
Councillor.  

Residents and the council are again 
experiencing crime and anti-social 
behaviour. Smashed sharp items on the 

field, grafoti, and theft of bicycles. The 
police are aware and will be increasing 
patrols in the area. 

e are still looking for 
some volunteers to help 

review and amend the Boxted 
Neighbourhood Plan – this is a really 
important document as it forms part 
of the legal framework around what 
can and can’t be built or developed in 
Boxted. We would like to involve 
residents and hear their views. Our 
first meeting is on Wed 24th April in 
the Committee Room of the Hub 
building. If you want to be involved, 
then please email Karen on 
clerk@boxted-pc.gov.uk. 

We are also asking Colchester Council 
to transfer a piece of the greensward 
along Dedham Rd, towards Cooks 
Hill to the Council so that we can add 
some wildlife-promoting plants. Your 
view on this would be appreciated.  Is 
this something you would support? 

Please get in touch with the Council 
by dropping an email to clerk@boxted-

pc.gov.uk, look at 
www.boxtedparishcouncil.org.uk and 
follow the Facebook page ‘Boxted 
Parish Council’. 

mailto:clerk@boxted-pc.gov.uk
mailto:clerk@boxted-pc.gov.uk
mailto:clerk@boxted-pc.gov.uk
http://www.boxtedparishcouncil.org.uk




H ave you heard about those 
scary Asian Hornets which 
are a huge threat to our 

native honey bees? I hope our 
volunteers watch out for them in 
the garden at SESAW. People can 
report any sightings via a mobile 
phone ‘app’ from the gov.uk 
website. Read about it at: New app 
to report Asian hornet sightings - 
GOV.UK (www.gov.uk) 

Birdsong, daffodils and lighter 
evenings herald the arrival of Spring 
but we have animals from last 
summer, still awaiting new homes, 
including a bonded pair of Saluki 
dogs. Lily and Grey (pictured) are 
looking for a loving home with a 
comfy sofa after raising their five 
puppies.   If you, or someone you 
know, could be that special person 
they deserve, please call or email. 
We are full to overflowing with 
rescued animals which is impeding 

SESAW NEWS 



vital maintenance so we have 
decided to close from 1st April for 
at least one month to facilitate 
renovations. Rescue intake is now 
on a strictly emergency basis to 
free up the accommodation in need 
of repairs. Rehoming of animals 
will continue by appointment only 
and extra help will be drafted in to 
take incoming calls and emails. We 
apologise for any inconvenience 
caused whilst these essential works 
are carried out and hope everyone 
will be understanding until normal 
service can be resumed. 
Warmest wishes for a blessed 
Easter and don’t forget to keep any 
chocolate eggs away from animals, 
particularly dogs like me, 

 

Kenny (the Boss) 
Chihuahua  

Suffolk & Essex Small Animal Welfare, Registered Charity 
No.1124029, Stoke Road, Leavenheath, CO6 4PP. Tel: 
01787 210888, email: info@sesaw.co.uk 
website: www.sesaw.co.uk  



Langham Community Centre's  

100 Club Draw  

took place on 23rd February. 

Winners were 

60 Langham Ladies         £40 

62 Garry Barnard             £25 

1 Cliff Jones                   £15 

24 Mr & Mrs Morrell       £10 

We have some spare numbers if 

anyone would like to join.  





D issent (the opposing of a prevailing 
orthodoxy) has a long history. One 

of the earliest English dissenters was John 
Wycliffe who was born in 1320. He was a 
Catholic priest who became disillusioned 
with the privileges of the clergy. He is 
best known for translating the Bible into 
English so that it could be read all literate 
people and not just by priests. The 
church felt it was being undermined by 
his teachings and, after his death in1384, 
excommunicated him and removed his 
body from consecrated ground. His work 
was continued in 15th and 16th centuries 
by the Lollards. 

The most influential dissenter against the 
Catholic faith, however, was Martin 
Luther, born in Germany in 1483. A 
priest himself, he strongly opposed many 
of the church’s practices, especially the 
buying of indulgences. The pope tried to 
get him retract his teachings and, when 
Luther refused, had him 
excommunicated. The pope’s efforts were 
in vain and Protestantism was born, 
spreading throughout Europe and 
ultimately the whole world. 

Protestantism, which began as dissent 
from the Roman Catholic church, soon 
produced its own dissenters. One was 
John Calvin (1509-1564) who was based 
in Geneva. He formulated a system of 
belief that spread widely in Europe, 
including England and Scotland. One of 

the key tenets of his teaching was a 
belief in predestination. The 
Presbyterian church grew from his 
work. 

A s the years passed other groups 
broke away from the Church 

of England. Baptists, Puritans, 
Quakers, Methodists, Unitarians and 
other nonconformist groups became 
established. They were particularly 
strong in East Anglia, with many 
taking their faith with them to the 
New World when they emigrated, 
some to make a better life for 
themselves and others seeking 
religious freedom. 

Churches, chapels and meeting 
houses built to house these groups 
are still plentiful today. On e of the 
best examples locally is the Unitarian 
Meeting House in the centre of 
Ipswich. Unitarianism was founded 
in the 17th century after the passing 
of the Act of Toleration in 1689. The 
Meeting House was opened in 1700 
and much of the interior remains 
intact. 

John Warren talked to the History 
Group about Dissenters. For 
information about future meetings 
phone 01206 272250. 

Alan Ladbrooke 









LANGHAM    LADIES 

L 

angham Ladies meeting 
on Thursday March 14th 
was enjoyed by a large 

audience of members and guests as 
this was an open meeting. Jaime 
Blake who was the speaker is the 
son-in-law of the late Alan Bloom 
who instigated Bressingham Gardens 
and Jaime has also just retired from 
being the Head Gardener and 
Curator. Jaime’s talk was called 
Around the World in Eighty Plants, 
which took us round the world 
showing where many plants 
commonly known originated from. 
The next meeting is Thursday April 
11th in Langham Community 
Centre, starting at 7.30pm. This 
meeting is also an open meeting so 
gentlemen, friends and anyone will 
be welcome to join us for £5 which 
includes tea/coffee and homemade 
cakes. This meeting will be of 
interest as it is Colleagues Steve 
Scruton and Ian Wyatt from BBC 
Essex. They are very popular 
commentators at shows like Clacton 
Air Show and the Suffolk Show and 
of course on BBC Radio. Their talk 

is called My Life in Radio which 
goes back to the days of Radio 
Caroline. Come along and have  a 
very enjoyable evening. 
Later in the year Langham Ladies 
are organising a coach trip to 
Bressingham Gardens which is 
really worth a visit. There are some 
beautiful gardens, lovely restaurant, 
gift shop and home to steam engines 
and a great carousel. The trip is 
Friday May 17th 2024 leaving 
Langham by Kings Coaches at 9am 
and leaving Bressingham about 4.30 
pm. The cost of the trip is (if a RHS 
member) coach fee only £16 , a non 
member £29.50p.  

T his trip is open to members 
and non members so if you 

would like to come please get in 
touch with either Ginny Moss 
mobile. 07476649481 or Gill Brown. 
mobile 07514559961.  
The coach cost £16 is required with 
the booking and is non-refundable. 
We look forward to hearing from 
you.  



Probus Club of Colchester  

O ur club meet every two weeks 
at the modern club house of 

Colchester Rugby Club, just off the 
A12 and not far from the Park and 
Ride. The meeting of 14 February 
was once more well attended with a 
mix of Ladies and Gentlemen. 
The talk this week, entitled Make the 
Bold Move – Write that Book, was 
presented by Mark Butterworth, who 
became a successful author later in 
life. He explained that his career 
centred on being largely involved 
with the world of insurance and that 
he had initially gained experience of 
being responsible for writing 
technical books plus, at a personal 
level, taking quite a few Creative 
Writing courses. During the recent 
pandemic he pondered a change of 
career direction and chose a 
challenging path, rather than 
collapse into early retirement. In 
many respects he was in a position to 
use past experience of self-editing 
and publishing, gained within the 
insurance business, to launch himself 
on a challenging path as an author. 
His first book: “The Pearl River”, was 
an historical novel but based on the 
experiences of his father, a spitfire 
pilot, in a post-war Hong Kong. 

Because of his early experience in life, 
such as research, editing and 
marketing, Mark was able to 
orchestrate the publication of this, his 
successful first novel. Next to be 
published is “The Berlin Assignment”, 
another page turner by the sounds of 
it! 

T he Speaker filled his audience 
with palpable enthusiasm and 

good advice for all to ‘have a go’. 
Writing techniques and the value of 
Creative Writing Courses were 
emphasised and the mechanics of 
editing and publishing were discussed. 
His good humoured encouragement 
was well received and provided us all 
with food for thought. One thought I 
had was to dash down to the nearest 
book shop. 
He rounded off this fascinating talk 
with a tantalising literary taster which 
he read from another of his proposed 
publications. 
 

If you would like to know more about 
our club then please contact Bob 
Juniper the club's hon secretary on T: 
07770883671 or E:objuniper2@gmail.com 

Bob Cash 

Publicity Ofocer 





BOXTED W.I. 
8th March - Boxted W.I. & friends 
celebrated the social, economic, cultural & 
political achievements of women with a 
coffee morning at the Hub. 
Our thanks to 
those ladies from 
Boxted, 
Langham and 
beyond who 
rearranged their 
day, work & 
commitments to 
join us and to 
Doug and team 
for 
accommodating 
our 'take over' . 



Dedham Vale  

National Landscape Dark Skies 

Campaign 

DARK SKIES FAIR 
To commemorate the International Dark Skies Week 
2024 we are holding a FREE Dark Skies Fair at Boxted 
Village Hall on Sunday April 7th from 3:30pm to 
10:00pm. There will be lots of activities for both young and 
old.  
We have a number of speakers lined up to talk about the 
night skies and the effects of the encroaching light pollution 
on our beautiful National Landscape. Starting with Dr Chris 
Gibson: The Famous Moth Man. Topics will range from 
Wildlife and Nature to our own health. We will be having a 
number of astronomy talks including: recognising the night 
skies, our solar system, and buying a telescope.  
We will also have practical workshops where there will be a 
number of experts on hand to help you with telescope 
workshops and one to one advice sessions. If you want to 
know something about your equipment then bring it along 
and we will show you how to use it. 
Weather permitting during the day we will have some Solar 
Telescopes trained on the Sun where you will be able to see 
sunspots on the surface, and flares and prominences being 
ejected into the chromosphere. As the sun sets we celebrate 
the dark skies—with the moon out of the way you will be 



able to observe some of the faint and fuzzy delights above 
us. There will be a number of exhibits, films and activities for 
all ages. Including paper rocket making and colouring. 
Booking is not required, but emailing 
DedhamValeAstronomy@gmail.com will help us gauge the 
number of attendees to expect. There is no charge for this 
event, and there will also be free refreshments available. Our 
event page will be regularly updated at 

https://www.dedhamvalesociety.org.uk/pages/dark-sky-fair   



Any ladies wishing to join the group 
or to come along as a guest, please 
telephone Gill Brown on 01206 
273286.  

LANGHAM  LADIES 

 

2nd Langham Scout Group 

Meetings are held each 
Wednesday evening at the 
Community Centre.  

Beavers: 5.00 to 6.15 pm. Cubs: 
6.15 to 7.30 pm. Scouts: 7.30 to 
9.00 pm.  

Contact Group Scout Leader, 
Denise Hobday 01206 230918.  

Meeting every third Wednesday of 
the month at Boxted Village Hall. 
7.30 for 8pm. 

Guests always welcome. 

BOXTED CARPET 

BOWLS CLUB  
 

Come and join us for a 
friendly, enjoyable afternoon 
playing bowls at Boxted Village 
Hall Fridays 2pm - 4pm 

Any information contact Chris 
Lawrence  01206 272654.   

chris-lawrence@hotmail.co.uk  

 

 

Langham Film 

Nights 
 

For details of films and screening 
times and to book tickets, go to  

www.langhamcommunitycentre.org.uk/next-
cinema-screening/  

 

 



Crafty Ladies 
 

Meet on first Wednesday 
of each month throughout 
the year, 10.00 am to 3.00 
pm at the Community 
Centre. Subscription £26 
due March and September. 
Contact Chrissy Todd tel. 
07742 131454. 

 

Carpet Bowls Club 
 

Meet every Tuesday afternoon 
from 2.00 to 4.00 pm at the 
Community Centre.  

Contact Cliff Jones on 07922 
156545 or Mervyn Bushe on 
01206 230209. 

The Art and Craft Club meet 
on the third Wednesday of each 
month, 2-4pm at Boxted Village 
Hall. All welcome - come and join in!  

The Zone for 6-11 year olds 5.30pm-7pm and the Edge for 

12-18 year olds 7.30pm-9.00pm. Fortnightly during term time. 

Contact Linda Sheil 01206 273324  



Please mention the Newsletter when replying to advertisements 

At Your Service 



 

Little Owls Pre School Boxted 
Ofsted registered 

www.littleowlsboxted.co.uk 
Phone: 01206 273226 

Email: littleowlsboxted@live.co.uk 

At Your Service 

ADVERTISING QUERIES SHOULD BE DIRECTED TO BOXLANGADS@GMAIL.COM 



Please mention the Newsletter when replying to advertisements 

CARISMA BODYTECH LTD  

YOUR LOCAL GARAGE 

Services   Repairs   Bodywork  
MOT    Insurance work 

01206 228221 

enquiries@carismagarage.co.uk  
Brookhouse Farm Boxted Road  

Colchester CO4 5HH 

 

FARM   &  WOODLAND  SERVICES 

BOB’S LOGS & KINDLING 

Open fire/wood burner            Barn stored 

 

Mobile: 07733 326644 

Tel: 01206 391146 

At Your Service 

ADVERTISING QUERIES SHOULD BE DIRECTED TO BOXLANGADS@GMAIL.COM 

mailto:enquiries@carismagarage.co.uk


At Your Service 

ADVERTISING QUERIES SHOULD BE DIRECTED TO BOXLANGADS@GMAIL.COM 

Please mention the Newsletter when replying to advertisements 

mark & peter graves 
carpenters & general builders 

 

a family run business providing a professional  

service and quality workmanship at competitive rates.  
 

general interior & exterior property improvements/maintenance 
including: painting, kitchen installation, shelving, cupboards, ward-

robes,  flooring, windows, doors, architraves, skirting boards, guttering, 
fascias, roofs, extensions, conversions, renovations, garages, new 

build, decking, patios, fencing, sheds and barns. 
all jobs considered 

tel: 07889 947150 (day) or  

01206 271173 (evening) 

DAILY   HOPE  

A FREE PHONE LINE OF HYMNS, REFLECTIONS AND PRAYERS.  

Ava i l a b l e  2 4  h ou r s  a  d a y  o n  0800  804  8 044 ,  i t  h a s  b e en  s e t  up  f o r  
t h o s e  un ab l e  t o  j o i n  i n  o n l i n e  c h u r c h  s e r v i c e s  d u r i n g  t h e  p e r i o d  o f  
r e s t r i c t i o n s .   



JOHN  TOKELY              

Painter  & Decorator 

No  job too large or small.  
9 Nayland Road Colchester  CO4 5EG 

Mobile: 07976 848310      Tel: 01206 845665 

 
 
STEVE  RAYNER        

House/Garden Maintenance 

Grass/Hedge cutting  *  Weed control    * Clearance   *   
Small tree work  * Gutters cleared   *  Gates / Fencing * 
Shed Services      
Mobile: 07709 972728   
 

  
BS GARDEN  MAINTENANCE 

Hedge & Grass Cutting  *  Pruning          
Planting  *  Painting & Odd Jobs  *   Winter Logs 

Mobile: 07513 150526               
Tel: 01206 273292  
  

 

At Your Service 

ADVERTISING QUERIES SHOULD BE DIRECTED TO BOXLANGADS@GMAIL.COM 

Please mention the Newsletter when replying to advertisements 

JaCqueline   Cook 

Holistic Life Coach 

'Helping you transform your life' 
Tel 07702 850882 Boxted 



At Your Service 

Please mention the Newsletter when replying to advertisements 

WHEELCHAIR   LOAN 

   The Short Term Wheelchair Loan Charity (Reg. 
No.112657, www.wheelchairloancharity.com), based at  Clacton 

Hospital, helps people needing the short-term use of a 
wheelchair.  The chairs are for all ages and reasons.  The 

service is a perfect interim solution if you require a 
wheelchair for an occasion such as a holiday, a wedding or 

to help accommodate a visiting relative.  The service is 
funded by donations and is free to users, although a deposit 

of £40 from borrowers is asked for. 

  Enquiries may be phoned to 01255 201763 or emailed to 

wheelchairloan@gmail.com 

 

KATRINA’S   HAIRDRESSING                                 
IN  LANGHAM 

 

* ladies & gents trim £12.00  * child £8.00  
* foils inc b/dry£30.00/£35.00/£45.00 

* regrowth tint £30.00/£33.00 inc b/dry 

* blowdry£14.00/ £17.00 * set £14.00 

* perm inc b/dry or set £38/£43.00 

Phone 233435 or 07837742764 



Computer Maintenance & Repairs 

Virus Removal – Upgrades – Email Problems 

           Networks & WIFI – Printer Issues/Setup 

 

Friendly, helpful on site service 

Call me on: 07929 919599 

 

FUTURE ELECTRICAL LTD  
YOUR  LOCAL   ELECTRICIANS  

Call Chris on  272494 or 07798 865377 

Free quotations     Qualified & Registered 

Family Business           future_@mail.com 

Michael J Byles 

Plumbing & Heating 

Oil Boiler Installations      Servicing & Maintenance 

Oftec  Registered 

General Plumbing & Heating work also undertaken 

Telephone 01206 822225     

Mobile 07717 012433 

E –mail: michaeljbyles @aol.com 

 

For  ALL  Advertising  

Queries, contact 

Paul Armstrong 

boxlangads@gmail.com 

Tel:   07766 747497  



Boxted 

Evergreens  

Our Club meets in the village hall 
every four weeks from 2.00pm to 
3.30pm.  

Anyone wishing to come along would 
be given a warm welcome. Our mem-
bers are always asked for their sugges-
tions before our yearly entertainment 
programme is arranged, so we do try 
our best to cater for everyone.   

If you would like more information 
about our club please call Linda on 
01206 272710.  





NEED TO TALK TO SOMEONE? 

SAMARITANS 

Available 24 hours a day 

116 123 

34 Walsingham Rd,  

Colchester CO2 7BP  

Open 10am to 8pm daily  

01206 561234  

 
THE PARISH OF  LANGHAM 

WITH BOXTED 

Contact Details 
Websites     
Boxted – www.achurchnearyou.com/church/6458    
Langham – www.achurchnearyou.com/church/6697  
Rector  Heather Wilcox 

01206 240906/07503151715 
RevHWilcox@outlook.com 

Please contact the Rector  with any enquiries 
Church Office available by appointment  

Mon-Fri: 10am - 12pm 

Associate Priest  Revd Anne Mason 
07895 970834   revdannemason@gmail.com 
Curate  Revd Emma Barr     07801659345 

Lay Minister   Denise Hobday      230918 
Church Administrator  (for the parishes of 
Langham with Boxted, West Bergholt and Great 
Horkesley     Donna Luxton  243683 

Email:  lwb.wb.gh.parishes@gmail.com 

Churchwardens   
St Mary’s Langham 

Stephen Garner               272599  

Sgarner.22@btinternet.com 

Denise Hobday                 230918  

hobdaylangham@hotmail.com 

St Peter’s Boxted 

Jos Carter   272755 

Zone  Youth Group                  

Dominic  & Linda Shiel         273324 

The Edge Youth Group                  

Dominic  & Linda Shiel         273324 

St Mary & St Peter Newsletter 

Editor   Stephen Pollington    683670 

Email:  lwbnewsletter@gmail.com  

Advertising  Paul Armstrong   07766 747497  
Email:     boxlangads@gmail.com  

Distribution     

Elaine Mott (Boxted)   273183 

Linda Tralau (Boxted)   272710 

Andrew Stacey (Langham)   272806 

BOXTED VILLAGE HALL 

Cage Lane, Boxted , CO4 5RE 

Contact  

Debbie Eley 

Telephone:- 01206 870266 

Email:-  boxted@community-

centre.org.uk 

Home to a number of local 

clubs and regular activities, it is 
also available for hire for parties 

and functions, with a capacity of 
120 seated in rows or 100 seated 

at tables.  

If you have any new clubs or 

events planned in the future, 

please consider using the village 

hall as your venue. 

Deadline for submissions for the 
May edition:  

15th April 
Contact the editor via email:  

lwbnewsletter@gmail.com  




